
S-003-001

The project has committed in the Record of Decision to a number of

measures to reduce diesel emissions during construction, as well as to

continuing to investigate additional measures that could be

implemented. We need to be cognizant of how any added measures

affect project costs, contracting, and other considerations, but we look

forward to continuing to coordinate with DEQ in this investigation. We

plan to investigate emerging technologies as well as other best practices

and would appreciate DEQ's assistance, expertise, and input.
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S-003-002

The CRC project appreciates the insight on the permits needed prior to

construction of the LPA. The CRC project will be submitting applications

in accordance with Oregon and federal regulations. An individual permit

from the Army Corps of Engineers will be sought under Section 404 of

the Clean Water Act. In addition, a Section 9 Rivers and Harbors Act

permit from the United States Coast Guard will be sought. Both of these

permits will require an authorized Section 401 Clean Water Act Water

Quality Certification from DEQ prior to approval. Additional coordination

and project review will occur prior to and during permit review.

 

S-003-003

The project understands that ODOT’s hazardous materials department

would be working with the CRC team and DEQ to discuss options and

management of solid and hazardous wastes, resolve related regulatory

questions or issues, and obtain input into various plans associated with

hazardous and solid waste.

Also, Focused Environmental Assessments (FEAs) would be reviewed

and approved by the state DOT hazardous material departments within

each respective state (Oregon and Washington). These FEAs will be

conducted in areas not covered by Environmental Site Assessments

(ESA), Phase 1 or Phase 2 assessments, and will address the potential

to encounter hazardous materials at specific sites, impacts of

construction on hazardous materials, and any hazardous materials

discoveries. As part of the FEA work plan, the DOT hazardous materials

departments will coordinate with ODEQ, WDOE, and/or EPA on any

hazardous materials discoveries and will implement the response plan.

 

S-003-004

Thank you for that recommendation regarding compliance with DEQ's

Beneficial Use Determination rules.
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S-003-005

The project will assume that if it is determined that the location of the

final proposed project does encroach upon areas of an ongoing DEQ

environmental cleanup project, or a newly discovered site is

encountered, that early coordination with the DEQ Cleanup Program

would be initiated by ODOT and the CRC team to help ensure DEQ staff

resources are available to expedite appropriate actions on a reasonable

timeline.
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